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PRESS: Akaku: Maui Community Television, Inc.

CHAIR COUCH: . . .(gavel). . . Good afternoon. Will the Planning Committee meeting of
September 17, 2012 come to order. It is now 1:32, ignore that clock. Please, everybody, grab
your cell phones, take a look at it, and make sure it's on silent mode or off. We don't want to
have phones going off in the middle...and that includes people out in the gallery as well. We
don't want to have cell phones going off in the middle of the meeting, please. I want to welcome
the Committee voting members today. Gladys Baisa is our Committee Vice-Chair.
VICE-CHAIR BA1SA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: And then Council Chair Danny Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good afternoon.
CHAIR COUCH: Good afternoon. Council Vice-Chair Joe Pontanilla will be...is excused. He'll be
here a little hit later. Councilmember Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Aloha. And Councilmember Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Good afternoon. And Councilmember White will...is excused. All right. We
have...from the Administration we have Will Spence, the Planning Director.
MR. SPENCE: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: And Michele's not here and Joe's not here. Stan's not here. Stan will be here later, I
think. We have Michael Hopper, Deputy Corporation Counsel.
MR. HOPPER: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: And I don't know who that is over there.
MR. SPENCE: This is Staff Planner Kurt Wollenhaupt.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay. Staff Planner Kurt. And we have Legislative Analyst Kim Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Good afternoon, Chair.
_
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Cl IAIR COUCH: And Committee Secretary Clarita Balala. All right. We are going to...we have two
items on our agenda today, Members, Item PC-30 which is Permitting Transient Vacation
Rentals in Planned Developments Approved on or before April 20, 1981, and PC-10 which is
Cultural Resources Commission and Maui County Historic Districts. And that one we discussed
earlier and this is a follow-up. All right. First, we're going to take public testimony. And,
Members...or members of the audience, if...you're more than welcome to come up and testify.
Please limit your testimony to the items on the agenda. Sign up on the desk if you haven't
already in the back. And you're limited to three minutes. We'll have a lighting system and it
will go red at three minutes. After the three minutes you have one minute to conclude, and I will
try to let you know when three minutes are up if you don't see the light and hear the beep. And
then, please, when you come up, please state your name, even though we call your name, please
state your name and who you're representing, if anyone. With that, Members, we're going to
start public testimony. The first one, the first person to testify is John Cote, followed by Sherian
Bender.
...BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY ..
MR. COTE: Aloha, good Council members. John Cote, I'm a resident at Kaanapali Plantation, a
Residential-zoned property in Kaanapali. We're about a half a mile from the ocean. I bought
there with the express interest to have peace and quiet and get away from all the short-term
renters very much on purpose. I was here at an earlier meeting to discover that I was at the
wrong meeting. Thank you, Mike White. Mike pointed out to me I was in the wrong place at
the wrong time. Anyway, I think I'm at the right place at the right time now. We are zoned
Residential. We are not a PUD, planned-unit development. Puamana which is the subject
property is zoned A, Apartment, and they are evidently a PUD development. And they're
requesting the resolution to amend the County Code to allow transient vacation...planned
developments and transient vacation. We were originally built prior to '81 which is probably the
only qualifying point to include Kaanapali Plantation in this resolution. We're half a mile from
the ocean, Puamana is on the ocean. The other projects that were named, Alaeloa and Napilihau
are R-zoned properties. More than likely, there's never been at TVR at Napilihau. That was a
low-cost, low-priced, affordable property that's quite a bit a ways from the ocean. [ think any of
you probably know. Why it was named is beyond me. Puamana wants short-term TVR rentals,
that's perfectly fine, we just don't need to be named on this particular project. Now I...on this
resolution. I've heard since we arrived here that they've in essence exonerated us from that,
erased us from it. I'm just making sure we're not on that particular resolution, because needless
to say, we do not want TVRs. That's about it. I welcome any questions that you might have.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Mr. Cote, then if you are not in there and I cannot find you,
I think they did remove you if I'm not mistaken, you're okay with what we're working on as far
as Puamana, you just don't want your particular area included?
MR. COTE: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And it's not here at this point in the resolution we got
.. (inaudible).. .
MR. COTE: So I'm 0 for 2.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You're in the wrong place at the right time. How's that sound?
Nah.
MR. COTE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Cote.
CHAIR COUCH: Members...Mr. Cote, I have a couple questions.
MR. COTE: Sure.
CHAIR COUCH: We have a large number of testimony saying that people from Kaanapali Plantation
have been doing TVRs since before the law came out, the new law came out, and that was the
intent of the project, and it is in fact a PUD.
MR. COTE: Everything that I've seen and all of the history that I've looked at names...does not name
us as a PUD. And I've not seen the original founding papers, so I don't...I didn't get back that
far.
CHAIR COUCH: Have you gone to the Planning Department to see?
MR. COTE: No, I haven't.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.

MR. COTE: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: And how do you answer to the testimony that we have that people are saying we've
been doing this for 30 years and don't exclude us?
MR. COTE: Well I question that, but that's neither here nor there. There are a few people doing
short-term rentals. The County has basically gone after some of them just by going online and
discovering them in that manner, and have stopped some of them. 'Ihere's still a few more. We
4
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have 62 units of which the vast, vast majority are full-time residents or they're places left empty,
but they're not...and there's also some long term, but there are a minimal amount of short-term
rentals. And 1, the ones that I'm aware of are fairly new, they're not ones that have been doing it
forever. And I think you're going to have that in any...you know, short-term rentals because
people are trying to offset their costs in one way or another. If you look at our particular project,
where we're located, how we're zoned, what we're about, we're all older people that live there.
There's I think one family that has children in the whole project, 62 units. So it's, you know,
we're living there because we want peace and quiet, we don't want short-term rentals.
CI IAIR COUCII: Okay. And do your CC&Rs prohibit short-term rentals?
MR. COTE: I'm not sure. I'm really not sure. I don't know.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. All right. Members, any further questions? Hearing none, thank you. We
have Sherian Bender, followed by Mark Marchello.
MS. BENDER: Aloha, my name is Sherian Bender, and I've lived full time at Kaanapali Plantation for
32 years. The project has always been a quiet and residential property, and currently over
85 percent of the 62 units are owner occupied or long-term tenants. Kaanapali Plantation has
always been Residential zoned, and most owners want it to remain so, i.e. no TVRs. Now for
some reason, Kaanapali Plantation has been on the County's radar since 2007 when a zoning
variance was proposed. That variance would have included parts of Kaanapali Hillside, the
Masters, and the Vintage. Kaanapali Plantation owners petitioned the County against the
variance and perhaps others did as well because it apparently went away. Now as part of
Puamana's attempt to settle its TVR issue with the County--and more power to them--we again
have been included much to our surprise and dismay. In March, I faxed letters of opposition to
Elle respectfully requesting that Kaanapali Plantation be excluded from this bill and any others
that would change our current Residential zoning which does prohibit TVRs. And I just
respectfully request that, again, I know that the amended version does refer to acreage and we
would be excluded from the Puamana bill as it's currently being worded which is wonderful, so
we would like to stay within the zoning of Residential with all of its wonderful limitations and
restrictions. And p.s. come and visit our property, you'll see what we're trying to protect and
why it's worth the effort. And I thank you very much. And maybe I can answer a couple
questions for you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any questions for the testifier? Ms. Baisa.
VICE CHAIR BALSA: Yes. Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you very much for being here
this afternoon. We need to hear from you guys. Thank you. One of the testifiers that we have
that sent testimony in--it's in our binder--has lived there for a long time and makes the statement,
we have voted every year on the issues of short-term rentals, and the majority of owners voted in
favor and won the vote. Do you remember being part of that?
-

MS. BENDER: Yes, I certainly do. We were attempting to amend our CC&Rs which it goes back a
-5-

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

September 17, 2012

while, but we were...our developer was Blackfield Hawaii out of Oahu in the early '70s. Our
CC&Rs do include wording that says transient accommodations. It was incorrectly done. We
were zoned Residential. At the time, I'm thinking that at that time of development it was a
breadboard situation with the public reports, and it just, the wording got included.
However...and the vast majority did not...we have nine "illegal TVRs" on property, illegal
according to County zoning which is Residential. The vast majority did not vote to not amend

our CCRs. We did go to vote and unfortunately we had some owners that didn't vote, but no, we
did not get our 67 percent. But not the vast majority are TVR owners, not at all.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Thank you very much for that information. You know we're not onsite -

MS. BENDER: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: --you guys are.
MS. BENDER: I know.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: And so we kind of take what we receive at face value.
MS. BENDER: Yes. I'm familiar with that particular -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: So thank you -MS. BENDER: --communication.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: --for being here.
MS. BENDER: Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, any further questions? All right. Thank you. Mark Marchello, followed
by Michael Gronemeyer.
MR. MARCHELLO: Aloha. Mark Marchello. I'm out of order. Actually Mike should be ahead of me.
CHAIR COUCH: You're listed as number three.
MR. MARCHELLO: Yeah, unfortunately, somebody got registered wrong. Can I get switched around
to number five?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . (inaudible). . .
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: We're trying to keep our testimony to a minimum.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So Michael Gronemeyer, followed by Bob Bowlus.
MR. GRONEMEYER: Thank you, Chair. Aloha and thank you for allowing me to testify today. Fm a
Lahaina resident and a unit owner at Puamana. I bought there in 1994, and like virtually
everyone at Puamana, I was fully aware that Puamana was primarily a vacation rental
community and it had been since it was built. In the interest of timing and redundancy, we've
tried to coordinate our testimony so that just a few testifiers can make all of the key points.
Today you'll hear about Puamana's long history of successful TVR, and as we investigated our
history, it appeared that we closely paralleled other developments of multi-family buildings
which were approved before April, 1981. All of the others were organized as condominiums,
and most are currently allowed to do short-term renting project wide. Based on weeks of
research, it appears that Puamana is the only multi-family planned development approved before
April, 1981 that is not organized as a condominium. Since Puamana is unique, it hasn't been
included in previous ordinances or other regulations, and thus by default. we find ourselves in a
situation where TVR would be prohibited. We're not covered by the SIR bill and we're not
covered by any of the other rulings. As you know, the underlying zoning was not changed to
Apartment back in the late '60s when we were approved, because at that time, TVRs were
allowed in all zoning districts, Residential, Apartment, so forth. It wasn't until 1981 that the first
restrictions on TVR were put into place. We also did a detailed review of multi-family planned
developments after 1981, and we found only one that's been approved on Residential-zoned
land, and that one was approved before 1989. So it looks like most of the issues happened before
1981, and the fact that we're not a condo complicated things. The current resolution should
resolve these loose ends and hopefully be consistent with how other condominiums are treated.
You'll hear from our president today on the overwhelming community support. You'll hear
from...about the language restrictions and our long track record of successful TVR with minimal
complaints. In summary, we'd like to treat Puamana like other multi-family developments
which were built before TVR restrictions existed in 1981, and who have successfully conducted
TVR for over 30 years. They all happened to be developed as condos and we are not. We hope
the Planning Committee will support moving forward with this resolution to treat planned
developments meeting these restrictions just like condos. Thank you for your time.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Gronemeyer. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none.
thank you. Okay. Bob Bowlus, followed by Mark Marchello.
MR. BOWLUS: Good afternoon, Committee. Thank you very much for the opportunity to speak today.
My name is Bob Bowlus. I'm a full-time resident of Maui. I've been a homeowner at Puamana
since 1981. I bought there because Puamana was a gated community, planned and designed, and
legally used as vacation rentals, and the legal TVR use was a determining factor in my decision
to buy there. Puamana is a unique property, a PUD incorporated in 1968 consistint! of 230
single-family, attached homes, 30 acres at the south end of Lahaina. It was approved as a PRD
-7-
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but it was never rezoned to Apartment zoning as I understand it. As I understand it, the PUD is
the underlying land use. At that time, it didn't matter because TVR use was not restricted in any
zone, and as a PUD, the approval created its own underlying zone. In 1981, the County amended
the Zoning Code restricting TVR use, allowing TVRs only in multi-unit buildings and only on
properties zoned Hotel or Apartment, but it did not address PUDs. In August of the same year
the courts ruled, however, that short-term rentals were permitted at Puamana. Similarly, in 1989
when the court counsel [sic] prohibited 'IVR use in apartments which were not grandfathered,
Puamana and possibly other planned developments which were effectively apartments were
again, not addressed. In 2001, Corporation Counsel recognized that TVR use was grandfathered
at dozens of Apartment-zoned condominium projects that were permitted and operating before
1981. Puamana was again not included. So in 2003 the Puamana Community Association
sought a similar ruling for Puamana, and the Maui County Planning Director at that time issued a
written confirmation of Puamana's right to legally operate TVRs project wide. And then again
in 2004 the Planning Director was questioned and wrote another letter and reconfirmed that
opinion allowing TVRs at Puamana. While this was helpful, it was not as permanent as a
County ordinance. It was however then the considered official position of the County of Maui.
So Puamana has continued to pursue this unofficial...this official solution to the problem
through three Administrations. We are seeking TVR legislation to address this situation which
has not been directly addressed by any TVR legislation to date. The Mayor chose to address the
much larger B&B and TVR issues for single-family homes before addressing the problem at
Puamana. Now these bills have passed and it's time to clean up the loose ends for Puamana.
Those bills are not applicable to Puamana. Ninety-five percent of all unit owners, Puamana unit
owners have voted in favor of project-wide TVR use. It's time to clear the cloud of uncertainty
and create this legislation granting the formal recognition of a legal use of our homes as they
were originally planned, designed, and used for decades. So please do what is in the best interest
of those of us at Puamana, and do what is in the best interest of the economy of Maui, please
recommend adoption of this long overdue legislation.
CHAIR COUCH: Three minutes. You have one minute to conclude.
MR. BOWLUS: I do? Well, I've just got one other line. It is my understanding that this legislation has
been carefully crafted and reviewed to solve the question of TVR use at Puamana only. No other
properties, as I understand it, are affected by this narrowly focused legislation. Thank you very
much.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you.
MR. BOWLUS: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: We have Mark Marchello, followed by Joanna Stockham.
MR. MARCHELLO: Aloha, Chair Donald Couch and Members. Thank you for allowing me this
opportunity to testify in support of this bill which will permit short-term rentals at Puamana. I
also thank the Committee for assisting with the proposed change that will prevent this bill from
-8-
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impacting communities that don't allow or want vacation rentals. When I purchased my home in
Puamana over 20 years ago, I already had 5 years under my belt as a vacation rental manager in
the project. There was no question about it, this oceanfront property with three pools, a tennis
court, historic clubhouse, and proximity to Lahaina Town was a very active vacation rental
property. However, in many years...in my many years of living and managing rentals in
Puamana, I didn't fully appreciate how important these visitors were to the overall Maui
economy. Then in 2008 we all became fully aware of how important the Maui visitor is. But
really, how important to the Lahaina economy is the business generated by 100 families that visit
Puamana? Well, like everything these days, when you have a question, like my kids say, just
Google it. The Hawaii Tourism Authority reported this July that the average visitor to Maui is
spending $191 a day. At first glance, this doesn't seem like much, $191 a day; however, let's
take a moment and work the numbers out just for Puamana. There are approximately 110 rentals
in Puamana, the majority of the rentals are 2, 3, and 4 bedrooms, thus a minimum of 6 guests in
each town home. That's 660 guests per day multiplied by 191 days [sic], $126,000 a day. That's
a big number. If we conservatively estimate that each town home is rented 20 days a month and
multiply by 12 months, we come up with $30,240,000 a year in the Maui economy. This to me
is a huge number; however, there is another economic and human factor involved in this
legislation. The majority of the owners in Puamana purchased their town homes as second
homes while vacationing in the project. They hope that one day they will be able to spend more
time in retirement or enjoy living full time on Maui. To many of these owners, this is the largest
investment of their lives. Many depend on vacation rental income to offset part of their
expenses, thus it's not only the local jobs in our economy at risk but also the finances and dreams
of hundreds of Maui part-time residents. These are the owners helping Maui prosper by opening
their doors to our Maui visitors. There are plenty of second-home owners who don't rent their
homes, many have spoken to this Committee. However, we learned in 2008, no visitors, no
income, no jobs. While writing this sentence, the sign posted in front of Polli's Restaurant in
Makawao flashed before me, come in and eat or we will both starve. Works for me. I pull in
every time. Puamana has a long established history of vacation rentals, is dear to the hearts of
many Maui return guests, is important to the livelihoods of hundreds of our residents...
CHAIR COUCH: Three minutes.
MR. MARCHELLO: Just one more sentence.
CHAIR COUCH: One more...you have one minute.

MR. MARCHELLO: I respectfully ask that you move this legislation forward and help the owners of
Puamana share their homes so that Maui's economy may continue to approve and prosper. 1 also
had 15 of my friends and associates write letters this weekend of support, and I was going to read
their names off but I don't want to take too much time here. But post those the next hearing
we have.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
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MR. MARCHELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any questions of the testifier? Seeing none, thank you.
MR. MARCHELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCI Joanna Stockham, followed by David Medina.
MS. STOCKHAM: Good afternoon, Mr. Chair and Committee members. My name is Joanna
Stockham. I'm a resident of Maui County and a homeowner at Puamana. I'm here to testify in
favor of permitting transient vacation rentals in planned developments approved on or before
April 20 th of 1981. The language of this bill has been refined over time. The January 11, 2012
resolution amended Chapter 19.32 Planned Development, Section II as stated, transient vacation
rentals in planned developments that were approved on or before April 20, 1981, shall be
considered a permitted use. The purpose of this bill is to clean up loose ends that were described
in previous testimony about Puamana's history and to treat apartments in planned developments
the same as other apartments. Councilmember Cochran requested that the Planning Department
do additional research on the effect of the bill. Based on the Department's findings, the
Department suggested additional restrictions to narrow the scope of the bill to a few planned
developments. Puamana analyzed those planned developments and identified one possible
additional restriction based on size, those over 25 acres. The bill now before you imposes the
following four restrictions: number one, the planned development received final approval
pursuant to this chapter, and at least one unit in the planned development was operating as a
vacation rental on or before April 20, 1981. This was the date the Maui County Council first
began restricting TVR use. Just like other apartments, planned developments with TVR use that
were approved before the change in the Code should be allowed to continue doing TVRs. This is
the heart of the solution and was in the initial bill. Restriction number two, the planned
development must have an area of at least 25 acres. This would further narrow the scope of this
amendment. Projects of this size are typically more resort-like in layout and have sufficient open
space for guests to comfortably use the property and facilities, including parking, without
congestion. Restriction number three, the planned development must be located on parcels with
at least some Residential District zoning. This language covers the planned development in
which the planned development overlay allowed apartment-like structures, but the underlying
Residential zoning was not changed to Apartment. Apartment-zoned TVRs have been allowed
to continue their TVR use. And restriction number four, the planned development consists of
duplexes or multi-family structures. This requires apartment-like characteristics to ensure that
the bill will not affect planned developments of single-family homes. In summary, with these
restrictions, the bill will allow TVR use only in associations that should be treated similarly to
apartments because of their history and attributes. To be clear though, any association can still
prohibit TVRs through their bylaws and CC&Rs, and this bill would not affect that right. Thank
you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any questions? Seeing none, thank you. David Medina,
followed by Jim Coon.
-1 0-
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MR. MEDINA: Good afternoon, Council members and Chairman Couch. My name is David Medina,
and I am the current president of Puamana Community Association. I have been an owner in
Puamana since the 1980s, and like so many other homeowners in Puamana, my first exposure
was a result of renting a unit there for a vacation. Owners in Puamana had been renting their
units as vacation homes since the late '60s and early '70s when Puamana was developed.
Puamana is a special place, and many of the current homeowners spent years vacationing as
repeat renters while dreaming of being an owner. To make the dream become a reality, many of
us had to rely on long-term practice of renting our homes when we could not use them ourselves.
In fact, I do not know of a single owner that was not aware of the fact that were vacation rentals
in Puamana prior to their purchasing their homes. As president of the association, I've had many
opportunities to speak with many of our owners about the status of TVRs in Puamana. Through
my over...through my conversations and a formal survey, I can tell you that the vast majority.
over 95 percent, support the right to vacation rent. Our CC&Rs specifically allow us that right as
well. You have in your packet over 200 letters of support...or excuse me, 200 pages of support
from owners of Puamana and vendors in the community that support that right. Puamana is a
very unique community. Our property is isolated from other neighborhoods. We have our own
streets, parking, rules, and security. Our guests are given a handout of the rules of Puamana,
usually upon the booking and then again when they arrive. As a result, I reviewed our records of
our security logs and there were very, very few complaints or issues with the TVR guests. In
anticipation of the concerns and questions for similar communities that this bill might affect their
communities, we have made contact with their homeowner associations. Included in your packet
is a copy of a letter that was sent out, as well as a chart of our research that indicates they would
not meet the criteria of this bill. Puamana has continued to pursue an official solution to this
problem through three Administrations that you heard previously. What we ask is that you help
us get through this process so that we can resolve this once and for all. Now that those bills for
the STRs have passed, we were hoping to get your support to help clean this up, the loose ends
for Puamana. The owners in Puamana overwhelmingly want to retain the right to short-term
rent, and to be treated the same as pre-1989 [sic] apartments that have that right. Please give us
the legislative solution that will ensure our continued right to rent our units. We have been
inadvertently overlooked in the past, and I am here before you today to ask for your support in
seeing this bill through. Thank you for your time.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any questions to the testifier? Seeing none, Jim Coon, and
Jim Coon is the last person to sign up to testify. If anybody else in the audience wants to sign
up, please do so now. And before we start, Mr. Coon, I want to recognize the presence of
Councilmember White and Councilmember Pontanilla...Council Vice-Chair Pontanilla. Thank
you, guys. Okay, Mr. Coon.
MR. COON: Aloha, Chair Couch, Vice-Chair Baisa, Members of the Planning Committee. My name is
Jim Coon. My brother Rand and I have been owners at Puamana for almost three decades. We
strongly support this bill that would permit TVR as a principal permitted use at Puamana as
described in item...I think it's PC-30 on your agenda permitting transient vacation rentals in
planned developments that were approved on or before April 20, 1981. When we started our
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charter business almost 40 years ago, Puamana was one of our largest sources of business. The
visiting guests liked our product, the staff supported us, and we enjoyed a very strong following
there. A few years later we purchased a unit at Puamana, and one of the driving forces behind
this decision was the ability to rent this unit as a vacation rental, which we did for several years.
After my dad passed away, my mom finally decided that she wanted to move into Puamana, and
so she did that and lived there until her passing just a few months ago. Both of our families live
in Kula, but both of us enjoy spending time at our unit in Puamana when we're not using it, and
we want to be able to rent this unit as a vacation rental. And that...there's no way that we would
keep that, have the luxury of that just for...without the opportunity to defray the costs. It's very
expensive monthly maintenance fees and taxes to have that. We've...to further our involvement,
we just embarked on just a major renovation of our unit at substantial cost to bring it up to the
standard that we were convinced it needed to be to be a part of the vacation rental program, and
are doing this based on the reasonable expectation that we could once again be able to rent our
unit as a vacation rental. And this expectation was reinforced by the Planning Director's letters
of 2003 and 2004, and which confirmed project-wide grandfathering as vacation rentals. It does
appear that Puamana's unique status as one of the first planned developments in Maui County,
has left it out in the cold as far as official legislation relating to TVR rentals, and the language
crafted in this PC-30 would rectify this oversight and memorialize this important right. So I just
humbly ask you to please pass this bill with the language of modification in Item PC-30
permitting transient rentals in planned developments that were approved on or before April 20,
1981. Mahalo.
CHAR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Coon. Members, any questions of the testifier'? Seeing none, thank
you, Mr. Coon. Anybody else want to testify'? This is your last chance. Seeing nobody rushing
to the podium, Members, without any objection, I'll close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you.
ITEM NO. 30: PERMITTING TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS IN PLANNED
DEVELOPMENTS APPROVED ON OR BEFORE APRIL 20, 1981
(CC 12-17)

CHAIR COUCH: All right, Members, first item is going to be PC-30 which is essentially a resolution to
send to the Maui Planning Commission, a bill Permitting Transient Vacation Rentals in Planned
Developments Approved on or before April 20, 1981. This came about because there've been in
the years since 1989 through currently there've been numerous requests for opinions from
Corp. Counsel and Planning Directors, and most of them have been consistent, some have been
contradictory. So instead of having the homeowners rely on opinions, we would rather have
it...I mean the intent is to have it in Code as to what the intention is for certain planned unit
developments. I'd like to turn you...to turn your attention to correspondence dated September
10 th , it's in...towards the back of your binders. There's some testimony beyond that, but the,
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from the Department of Corporation Counsel, September 10 th . The purpose of the revised bill,
proposed revised bill is to permit transient vacation rentals in planned developments that were
approved on or before April 20, 1981 with certain restrictions. After this item was referred to the
Committee, we received additional information from a lot of people, and it's all in your
testimony. You'll find e-mail with a link to most of the testimony in your binder, and I believe
an e-mail was circulated to everybody so you could click on the link. Staff has made one hard
copy if you really would prefer to see the hard copy of the testimony. It's pretty thick. It
appears that the proposed bill does not affect the islands of Lanai and Molokai, so the resolution
will only be referred to the Maui Planning Commission if the Committee makes that
recommendation. I have also included additional language to Section 19.32.040F1 of the
proposed bill. I believe...have you handed it out yet, Kim?
MS. WILLENBRINK: It's in the binder.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, it's in the binder. All right. So, Members, with that, any comments? Any
discussion? Actually I would like to go with the...first the Planning Department and then
Corp. Counsel. Any comments on the bill?
MR. SPENCE: Only comment really is I agree with the Chair that this kind of issue shouldn't be dealt
with just with opinions or, you know, memoranda or, you know, letters by the Planning Director.
It really should be dealt with by ordinance so that it's really solid in our law and is not something
that can be questioned. I think this is the right way to go on this to resolve this longstanding
issue.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you. And, Corp. Counsel, any comments?
MR. HOPPER: Mr. Chair, only comment that our office did approve the resolution to send this to the
Commission based on its form and legality, but the actual ordinance itself, as is typical, has not
been approved by our office yet and would still need to go through approval. In addition, I think
it's obvious that we would need to understand or the Council would need to understand exactly
which projects based on date, size, other criteria will be affected by this so we can have a clear
understanding of what the legislation will actually affect. Other than those essentially basically
comments, at this stage the action would be to send this to the Planning Commission for review
as required by the Charter, so our office does not have any other comments at this time.
CHAIR COUCI I: Okay. Members, first things first, any comments on your part? Councilmember
Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BALSA: Yes. Thank you very, Chair. Chair, it appears to me that the situation with
Puamana is quite clear, and we seem to have agreement among the people that have testified
about what they'd like to see and the facts. There is a little bit of confusion, though, about
Kaanapali Plantation, and there was an allegation that it's not a PUD and then it was said that it
is a PhD. Can somebody clarify that for us?
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CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Spence.
MR. SPENCE: Yes. Mr. Chairman, Kaanapali Plantation is a PUD, it does not meet the criteria of this
bill however. The planned unit development acts like an overlay, it's...you'd still have
underlying zoning in that. So I haven't checked the zoning on that particular project, but
nevertheless it's not affected by this bill.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: So regardless of what that fact, it has no bearing on us referring this bill to
Planning Commission 'cause it won't be a part of it?
MR. SPENCE: That's correct, and we will, again, I mean we've already looked at the ordinance but we
will look at it again as it goes through the process.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. That's all.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Member Baisa. And, Members, a reminder, this is just to send the bill to
Planning Commission. I'm sure that they're going to have lots of comments, et cetera, with it,
too, so. But any further comments or questions? Ms....well, we'll just go right down the line.
Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Chair. And, yeah, as some of the testifiers stated, I
have been in dialogue, and I'm looking at my timeline, it started hack in September 23' d of 2011.
And met with some Puamana representatives, heard their case as to why, you know, they would
like TVRs in their PUD. And so as the months have progressed along, the County
communication to this particular Committee was referred, and, you know, we then received a lot
of testimony and things were being brought to light, conflicting, concerns, what have you. So,
yes, things got adjusted down to where it is today. And reason why I am in support in pushing
this forward to Planning Commission, that's where more of the details will be sifted through and,
you know, vetted out and everybody can say their piece and be brought to the table to come up
with a, you know, agreeable decision in the end. And so I'm definitely for this process being put
forward, this resolution being brought forward the way it is. So that's just my take on all of this.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Chair Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Mr. Chairman, thank you very much. I don't know how...I don't
know for what reason but it just troubles me when we're going to take action on a bill that has
not been signed off on, and maybe Mr. Hopper can once again tell us why we're looking at a bill
that has not been signed off. Because you are requiring us or the expectation is for this body to
approve at this point to send to another body to review a bill that apparently has not completed
its review process. So if you can please advise.
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MR. HOPPER: Well, thank you, Mr. Chair and Chair Mateo. In sending bills to the Planning
Commission because there's anticipated changing, I have never approved and I don't know of
any bills that have gone to the Planning Commissions that have actually had final sign off as to
form and legality at that stage. That's not a...this is not an exception to the bills going to the
Planning Commission. Those don't get signed off on until in the case of department-initiated
bills prior to the first hearing at Committee, and in the case of Council member referred bills,
those bills are not signed off on until after first reading or until after the Committee refers the bill
out for first reading typically. We're not asked to sign off on approval. I believe the reason
being is that through the Planning Commission and in some cases through the Committee
discussion, there can be extensive changes made. So I mean we typically would not give an
approval prior to the bill going to the Planning Commissions. The Commissions would review
the bill, and then at that stage we would look at, in this case, if it's being referred to by...I think
this is a Council member referred bill, we would not sign off on approval until after the bill
would pass Committee up until first reading. If we need to look at changing those procedures
overall globally, we certainly could, but that's, that has been the practice since certainly before I
had come to the County. And so this is typical, the typical process that we've had with signoff
as to form and legality.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay, thank you. Sometimes perhaps the typical process may not be
the right process. When you're...when we're talking about amending part of the Code, I would
have preferred personally to see a bill that could, that Corp. Counsel could sign off on, and yes, if
the Planning Commission does in fact make appropriate changes then fine, so be it. Let them go
ahead and do it, but at least we know that what we're sending to them for review is in fact
complete, and that's what bothers me, it's not. Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you, Mr. Mateo, Chair Mateo. And, Mr. Victorino, did you have any
comments, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, I think most of the comments have been said, and await
the Planning Commission's return of this. I think that's where it should be hashed out, and I
don't know about any other process that we have. This is nothing new, so I'd like to see it
moved on and let's see what they come back with. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. And, Mr. White, any comments? Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No questions.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. I want to remind the Members that normally the process is to...when this gets
submitted at Council, it immediately gets referred to without even coming through the
Committee, and I just thought I'd bring it up because there was so many concerns about it and
comments. So with that, we have a bill that is before us that essentially the biggest set of
language is right there on the board. Does anybody have any questions or comments about that
language or you guys are ready to go and send it out?
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VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Ready.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recommendation?
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Just the Chair's going to ask for about a two-minute recess. I have a question
for the Staff. Thank you. Two minutes. . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

2:16 p.m.

RECONVENE:

2:20 p.m.

CHAIR COUCH: . . . (gavel). . . The Planning Committee meeting of September 17, 2012 will come
back to order. Members, I wanted to double check. I know we talked about...the Staff had
talked about adding another condition about that the development be privately developed. That I
would like to ask the Planning Department or Corp. Counsel if that should be put back in. That
would exclude...if that language was in there, that would exclude Napilihau then, because I'm
sure we don't want transient vacation rentals at Napilihau. Planning Department.
MR. SPENCE: To exclude Napilihau?
CHAIR COUCH: Privately developed. Put language in here that says that the PUD must have been
privately developed.
MR. SPENCE: Okay. Certainly we can do that. I mean that...I know Napilihau, the purpose of that
was to provide affordable housing and . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR COUCH: Correct, and it was publically financed.
MR. SPENCE: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: Corp. Counsel, any problems with that?
MR. HOPPER: Just, Mr. Chair, privately developed, I think we should be clear on what that means.
Perhaps an alternative saying, except for developments that received public, I don't know,
funding or whatever language.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, go the other way around.
MR. HOPPER: I haven't had a chance to review that, but if there's an intention to exclude a certain
type, it should be clear. I think privately developed is a hit broad perhaps. But...
CHAIR COUCH: Now if we want something like that in there maybe if we can just make a note of that
and as it goes down or should we...what would be actually the Committee's preference? Either
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sending a note down saying, hey, consider privately developed or do you want us to change the
language right here, right now? It's totally up to the Committee. I'm open either way.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Change the language .. .(inaudible). . . now.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. All right. That's fine. So, Mr. Pontanilla, yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: That's the only development that we are interested in or are
there any more?
CHAIR COUCH: With this language as far as the Planning Commission... Planning Department can
tell, this would include...exclude everything but Napilihau, I mean would include Puamana and
Napilihau and that's it. And if we put the language about not publicly funded, then that will
exclude Napilihau.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: So is there a place, Kim? Except for developments that have been...transient
vacation rentals shall be permitted in planned developments...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That are not publicly funded.
CHAIR COUCH: Except that...ben, b-e-n but two E's, but other than that, perfect. Members, I'll
accept a motion to have...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved. Mr. Chair.
CI IAIR COUCI I: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Second.
CHAIR COUCH: It's been moved by Mr. Victorino and seconded by Ms. Baisa to include that
language. It's hard to see, the difference in color, but it says, except for developments that have
been publicly funded. Any comments? All those in favor, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR COUCH: Opposed? Okay, motion carries. We'll leave that language in there.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Couch, Vice-Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR COUCH: Now there's some concern we have, Members, a lot of testimony regarding
Kaanapali Plantation, and that is a development, a planned unit development done in 1970,
zoned Residential at ten acres. So this language as it is now would exclude Kaanapali Plantation.
We have quite a bit of testimony asking that Kaanapali Plantation be included. It's the Chair's. I
guess, intention to just let the Planning Commission have the discussion and have them work out
it out with the owners, because that's where most of the details are going to happen anyway. So
at this point, the Chair would like to leave that language in and let the Planning Commission deal
with the long, drawn-out discussions between...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm agreeable with that. Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR BALSA: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: No objections to that? Anybody else have any other changes that they want to do to
the language? Okay. Staff.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair, I respectfully request one small change. Let me -CHAIR COUCH: Where would that be?
MS. WILLENBRINK: --get the screen. In 19.37 we adopted the Short-Term Rental Bill recently after
we got this language, and I would like to move the portion where it says "and in Chapter 19.32
of this title" down where it discusses transient vacation rentals. That is new language. Right
now, its kind of connected to the timeshare units which is misleading.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BALSA: So you're just moving it? You're not taking it out for clarification?
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MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, ma'am.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Any objections to her making those changes?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. You can do that, Ms. Willenbrink. Thank you. All right, Members, if there's
no further discussion, I would entertain a motion to recommend adoption of a resolution
Referring to the Maui Planning Commission a Proposed Bill Amending Section 19.32.040, Maui
County Code, Relating to Planned Developments, and Section 19.37.010, Maui County Code,
Relating to Transient Vacation Rentals.
COUNCILMEMBER COCIIRAN: So moved, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Second.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. It's been moved by Ms. Cochran and seconded by Member Baisa.
Any...Members, any comments? All those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR COUCH: Opposed? Okay, motion carries, seven ayes, zero noes.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Couch, Vice-Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.:

None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: ADOPTION of revised resolution.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Members. And we're going to defer this item so we don't have to
have it resubmitted and whatnot. Is that right, Staff?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay. All right. Thank you, Members, very much.
ITEM NO. 10: CULTURAL RESOURCES COMMISSION AND MAUI COUNTY
HISTORIC DISTRICTS (CC 11-142)
CIIAIR COUCH: We will now move on to item number two unless somebody needs a break? Okay.
Members, today we're going to continue our discussion of a proposed bill entitled A Bill for an
Ordinance Amending Chapter 2.88, Maui County Code, Relating to the Cultural Resources
Commission, and Title 19, Article III, Maui County Code, Relating to the Maui County Historic
Districts. The purpose of the proposed bill is to protect and preserve Maui County's historic
districts by one, clarifying the authority of the Maui County Cultural Resources Commission,
and two, providing protection of view planes, historic buildings, and structures and large trees
within historic districts. Let's see if...can we get that? Thanks. All right. Sorry about the
interruption there. And the other portion...purpose of this bill is to provide protection of
view...oh, we talked about it, view planes, historic buildings, and structures and large trees with
historic districts. In your binders is the proposed bill, if you take a look at it. Oh, actually we
just handed it out. the latest proposed bill. It's all different colors, too, it's kind of nice. It's got
recommendations from various commissions inserted in blue, and Cultural Resources
Commission in light blue, and Corp. Counsel in red. If you recall, we sent this out to the
Cultural Resources Commission for their comments, and they had some suggestions as well. We
ended our last meeting with that request to the Cultural Resources Commission. If you want to
take a look and if we can bring Mr. Hutaff down, he's here, and Ms. Thomson, bring her down as
well. And Mr. Alueta. Oh, Chair recognizes the presence of Mr. Alueta and Ms. McLean. You
changed, Mr. Spence. All right. If we could get some comments from the Planning Department
and then Mr. Hutaff, I would appreciate it. Either Mr. Alueta or Ms. McLean.
MS. MCLEAN: Thank you, Chair. The comments of the Cultural Resources Commission were detailed
in a transmittal memo to the Committee dated July 31 st , and I believe those comments are the
ones that have been added to the bill in blue. And I did attend the Cultural Resources
Commission hearing where it was discussed, and I believe that the transmittal is an accurate
depiction of the recommendations that they added. The chair can, as you noted, was here...is
here today, so he might want to add something further than that, but otherwise, it's pretty clear
language that's been transmitted to you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. Hutaff...and I'd also like to recognize the presence of Stan Solamillo
from the Department of Planning. Hello, Stan. Joe, did you have any comments that you wanted
to make? Okay. Stan and Ray, do you want to come up and have a chat? I know we're going to
play musical chairs here. Sorry, we don't have enough. I think it's better to come out this way.
Or...no, no, no. Furniture malfunction. All right. Okay, guys, have a seat. Give us your
comments if you wouldn't mind and we can move on with this.
MR. HUTAFF: Okay. I guess the question is, is this a accurate depiction of our Maui County Cultural
Resources Commission meeting? It is absolutely.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay. You had a long discussion, everything went well?
MR. HUTAFF: Yes.
CHAIR COUCI I: Okay. And, Stan, since you're the Cultural Resource Planner, any comments that
you might have?
MR. SOLAMILLO: I would just concur with the statement of the chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, if you take a look at your ordinance that's been handed out. the
light blue is what the Cultural Resources Commission decided, and the red was... Kim?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Corp.
CHAIR COUCH: Corp. Counsel, okay. Red was Corp. Counsel, and I think dark blue is us.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Those were the comments that originally came back. I think some of those
include the Cultural Resources Commission's first -CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --go-around.
CHAIR COUCH: So, Members, I'm open for discussion. Any comments you have of the...or
questions you have of the Department or the Commission? Yes, Ms. Baisa.
VICE CHAIR BALSA: Thank you very much, Chair. Chair, we heard from the Cultural Resources
Commission that this is an accurate depiction of their recommendations. Does Planning have
any comments for us?
-

CHAIR COUCH: On their recommendations?
VICE-CHAIR BALSA: Yes.
MS. MCLEAN: Actually, just looking now comparing the transmittal to the bill that was passed out
today, in the blue there are a couple of things that are not included in this, and we can just go
through those one by one. That's probably just an oversight on staff trying to put so many
versions together in one document. The only comment that we would make related to where the
Cultural Resources Commission wanted approval authority for the removal of how they define
fine trees. The Department thinks that removal of trees should be made by the Arborist
Committee, and that would apply Countywide, not particular to the historic districts. So the
Department does have a difference in opinion in that regard. What was sent to you was the
CRC's recommendation about them having that authority, but the Department believes that that
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should rest with the Arborist Committee.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Is that the major recommendation...the difference that you see in this?
MS. MCLEAN: The difference that I seen in the -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: From the fine tree thing.
MS. MCLEAN: --bill from today?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
MS. MCLEAN: The bill that was passed out today?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
MS. MCLEAN: No, there was another...I just noted a couple things very quickly that weren't
particularly substantive, but I haven't had a chance to go through the transmittal and the bill that
was passed out today. So I don't know if there are any substantive . . . (inaudible).. .
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Chair, is it your intent to go through the bill -CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: --where the changes are?
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: 'Cause then we can just take 'em as we go.

wait. Thank you.

CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Just brief...to follow up on Ms. McLean's comment in
regards to putting the decision in the Arborist Committee. Is that one of the committees that
is...could possibly be redefined or re-whatever, you know, changed around to where there won't
be one sometime in the future? I know there are different boards and commissions and...or
committees or whatever I think were in the discussion of removal or in combining with others.
So just curious if that's been a discussion about the Arborist Committee at all'?
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MS. MCLEAN: I'm not sure who they would be combined with. I'm not aware of any proposed
change in their status. There could well be a proposal, but I'm not familiar with one.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Just checking, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any further questions? Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Ms. McLean, one of the comments made
by the Molokai Planning Commission was that a cultural specialist should be a part of the
nine-member Commission. Is that addressed in this particular proposal? Because I don't see a
reference to a specific cultural specialist, though I see breakdowns in specific professional fields.
MS. MCLEAN: I would have to look back and see what that comment was. I'm most familiar with the
recent recommendations of the Cultural Resources Commission rather than the Molokai
Planning Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: Joe might be able to comment on that since he's the one who took the hills through all
of the different Commissions.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. But just as a reference point, Page 48 on the Molokai Planning
Commission minutes.
MS. MCLEAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you.
MS. MCLEAN: Let's see.
MR. HUTAFF: Want me to answer it?
MS. MCLEAN: Yeah, go ahead. The chair's going to take this one.
CHAIR COUCH: Go ahead.
MR. HUTAFT: Okay. Yeah, on 2.88.30B [sic], the Commission shall consist of the nine appointed
members. The members shall be appointed by the Mayor--these are all in the rules already--and
shall be chosen from professionals and persons with special interests, demonstrated experience in
the following disciplines: architecture, history, archeology, planning, archeological history,
I lawaiian culture, and ethnic history and the culture of the County. So our Commission. it is
under those guidelines.
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you.
MR. HUTAFF: You're welcome. Good question.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Chair Mateo. Members, any further questions? All right, let's go
through real quickly the suggested changes. If you look at Page 1 of what was just handed out,
in 2.88.020, Cultural Resources added the following. "Cultural resources" means the physical
remains of an ethnic culture located on a site to include when applicable the fauna, flora, aquatic,
and geological features in any area associated with the site. Cultural resources may be finite and
may be nonrenewable resources, and once destroyed, may not be restored to their original state.
Can we add that "D" in there, please. Without any objections from the Members.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Any comments or questions on that? We're going to keep that in? Okay. Without
any objections, we will keep...we'll keep it as is unless there are some objections all the way
through this document if that's all right with the Committee.
VICE-CHAIR BALSA: That's fine.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. And then we added at our last meeting, I believe, "cultural resources
management plan", that whole sentence there. Corp. Counsel suggested striking the "historic
properties" means any prehistoric or historic district site building, structure, area or object
significant in the history, architecture, archeology, or culture of the County, State, and nation,
including those listed in Hawaii or national register. Any comments on that either from Staff or
from Corp. Counsel?
MR. HOPPER: Mr. Chair, I believe we suggested deletion because that term was not used in the
ordinance.
CHAIR COUCH: Historic properties? Okay.
MR. HOPPER: Yes, we have properties of historic significance or a similar word to that that's actually
defined in the subsection, but I do not believe that historic properties itself was anywhere in the
actual ordinance.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Comments, Members? All right, moving on to the next page we have. I
know Mr. Hutaff read the Commission shall consist of, and we have some changes that we talked
about last time. And I just want to remind everybody that the new wording will be, the
Commission shall consist of nine members appointed by the Mayor with the approval of the
Council, and shall be chosen from professionals and persons with demonstrated experience in the
following disciplines, and it goes on to list those same disciplines. So we pulled out the word
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"special interest" and some grammatical stuff. Any concerns on that whole page? If not, we can
certainly go on to the next page. Without objection, we'll go on to the next page.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: And, again, there are...on the next page just some grammatical typos fixed and
whatnot. El has some language. It says the Commission shall make recommendations to the
Council relating to the acceptance of gifts, donations for projects connected with the
identification, et cetera. And then the Department shall transmit the Commission's
recommendations with a proposed resolution pursuant to Section 3.56.030 of this Code. So
essentially, if I'm reading that correctly, it's basically the Commission if there was somebody
who wants to give land or some sort of things to the Commission or to the County, it's going to
go through the normal procedure coming through us. Okay. And then K is the next one that has
any significance in it, and it says, the Commission shall have the authority to review and
comment on archeological reports and cultural impact assessments. That and cultural impact
assessments" was added by the Cultural Resources Commission. Then as well as establish
review criteria for areas with concentrations of archeological sites or burials as identified in the
cultural resources management plan. And the Commission suggested striking the word "high"
for high concentrations. Any comments about that? Ms. McLean.
MS. MCLEAN: Thank you, Chair. I just want to bring to the Members' attention that the reference to
cultural impact assessments would relate to Environmental Assessments and Environmental
Impact Statements. Cultural impact assessments are a required component of EAs and FISs, so
that would mean that the Cultural Resources Commission would review at least those
components. It's quite a notable change to their review authority now. I just want to point that
out so Members are clear.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I'm hearing then that that's not done by them now?
MS. MCLEAN: Correct. Unless the project would have...unless they would have some review or
approval authority over the project, they typically would not go to the CRC for review of the
cultural impact assessment.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Certainly sounds like it makes sense for them to look. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. And, Members, any further questions on that? 1 do have one. You're okay
with that language being put in there? Or any other comments that you might have on that?
MS. MCLEAN: I would agree, it would be appropriate. It will add time and process to the development
review and approval process that currently doesn't exist, but certainly within the timelines of
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EAs and EISs there is time for that. But it would be another step that doesn't exist today.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any further comment? And the question for Corporation Counsel
along...in the same area there, K, and it says...it crossed out the word high for high
concentrations of archeological sites. The fact that it says concentrations" means that it has to
be some sort of...not just a one-off or are we allowing any kind of one little thing to have review
criteria?
-

-

-

MR. HOPPER: Well. Mr. Chair, I believe...I mean we would be dealing with the general definition of
what concentration" would be, and that would seem to be more than perhaps a single burial.
But I mean it is a term that means that there...that versus other areas that particular area has a
larger number of burials than a normal area. I mean other than that it's, it means whatever the,
you know, the...a basic definition would mean since this doesn't have its own special definition.
-

CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: So, yes.
CHAIR COUCH: My biggest concern would be the ambiguity and the potential of litigation on either
side of an issue, 'cause somebody can say well that's not a concentration, that's just a little bit,
and other people will say two or one bone is a concentration and that's enough. So I don't know
if you guys are comfortable with that, the Corp. Counsel is comfortable with that or we can come
up with some sort of definition so that's a little bit clearer.
MR. HOPPER: Well. Mr. Chair, it does state establish review criteria for areas, so I'm not sure if that's
going to be done presumably through administrative rule making or some other further process
that would state exactly which types of projects are required to come before the Commission and
what review they will receive. And in what cases they will, you know, and even which projects
would need to come before the Commission, because right now it simply states establish review
criteria. And then...and it allows that they have the authority to establish review criteria, so that
would give the Commission the additional ability which I suppose arguably it would have now
because these powers are relatively broad. But it would state that the Commission would need to
establish that criteria, I believe, before it would begin imposing a criteria on the, on a particular
developer. So I think it would, you know, need to, you know. the building permits that come to
it within a historic district, if it's, you know, what types of projects it would review could be
established in that criteria. That's what it appears to be saying.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Any further comments from the Department or Commission? Mr. Hutaff.
MR. HUTAFF: Yeah. I'd kind of like to make a comment. One of the reasons that we define the
cultural resources is to establish the part whether it be high or just a little bit. Okay. And if you
read the cultural, the definitions of cultural resource and then tried to apply something whether it
small, big burial ground, a sense of place, it would then fit and you won't need the high
concentration or worry about litigation. In my opinion, I'm not an attorney, but that was one of
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the reasons we wanted to establish cultural resources by definition.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any further questions on No. K? No. L, I believe, Kim, if that's
correct that we changed it from "may" to "shall" last time. Is that right? Or is that just a
suggested a change and...
MS. WILLENBRINK: I think that was in the original. I haven't accepted any revisions thus far so -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --it will all be covered.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Any comments on that "shall" versus may"? Okay, no comments.
MS. MCLEAN: Chair, if I may?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
MS. MCLEAN: That's also something else, again, I just want to point out to the Committee that that's a
very significant change in the CRC's current authority. It goes from the Planning Department or
others of having the option of taking things to the CRC for review and comment versus having to
go. So the difference between "may" and "shall" is a notable change. Just want to bring that to
your attention.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, Michele, if you're telling me that, you're telling us that, what
would be the impact then? You know like right now what does "may", you know, if something
comes up right now, give me an idea of what "may" would have fallen in -MS. MCLEAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --and now that it will be shall" that would definitely go on.
-

MS. MCLEAN: Okay. I'll...I will have to use hypotheticals, but I can give you -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah . .(inuudible). . please.
MS. MCLEAN: --a hypothetical example. If we had an application for a new project in the historic
district and they would have to do an Environmental Assessment, they would...today, they
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would be going to the CRC anyway because the project would require historic district review.
And so as part of that process, their EA would be commented on by the CRC, and they would
comment on the cultural impact assessment. If you have that same project outside the historic
district, you have it Upcountry, you have it in South Maui, that wouldn't go to the CRC for
permitting, nor would the cultural impact assessment go to the CRC. With this change, that
project in Kihei or Upcountry would have to go to the CRC for the CRC to review the cultural
impact assessment component of the EA which isn't the case today.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So it's outside of the historic district that this has a profound
effect on? Because right now you just said if it's within the historic district, it has to be done, but
if it's -MS. MCLEAN: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --outside of the historic district, with this revision, it would have
to be done?
MS. MCLEAN: That's how I...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So every project would have to have this done?
MS. MCLEAN: That's how I'm reading it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you for that clarification.
MS. MCLEAN: Because this is the component of the bill that relates to the CRC's authority. There are
also components of the bill that relate to the historic districts, but that's not where this is being
added. This is being added in the component that relates to the CRC's authority. So it's
expanding their authority to review any cultural impact assessment.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No matter where.
MS. MCLEAN: And making that shall" and not may .
-

-

-

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you for that clarification.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you. Just for clarification, the archeological studies for projects
throughout the County are already reviewed by the CRC?
MS. MCLEAN: Not necessarily.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay.
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MS. MCLEAN: They are reviewed by the State, by the State Historic Preservation Division. They
wouldn't all necessarily be reviewed by the CRC.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Will this change be sending all archeological studies to the CRC?
MS. MCLEAN: It appears that way, yes. It says archeological reports, it doesn't say inventory survey
or distinguish among difference types of archeological reports, so yeah, that would be something
else.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: How many does the Department see in a year's time...in a busy year?
MS. MCLEAN: And that actually brings up another point because there might be inventory reports that
we wouldn't necessarily see. If you have an entitled property that comes in for subdivision, they
don't need land use changes, so they don't come to the Planning Department, they would go
straight to Public Works for their subdivision. That subdivision would get sent to SHPD for
comment, and SHPD might comment that they want an archeological inventory survey as part of
the subdivision. So when the civil work is done and the subdivision improvements are
constructed, they would want an inventory survey before those improvements. Now that's
something that wouldn't come to Planning at all as part of a development process, but my
reading of this would say that that inventory survey would have to be reviewed by the CRC.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. This wouldn't have anything to do if you want to build a house
you don't have to go through this process, because basically your lot is already entitled unless
it's...
MS. MCLEAN: Sometimes SHPD asks for archeological work for even a single-family dwelling. And
that happens during the building permit stage. If a building permit is routed to SHPD, they have
asked for an inventory survey. Or even for agricultural structures they've asked for inventory
surveys.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah. I'm a little...I'm only concerned because I...this is a volunteer
crew that's doing all these reviews, and I'm...and we're adding work to them and we're adding
time to the process which is already relatively overburdened. But...
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Hutaff.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, I'd like your perspective on it.
MR. HUTAFF: This is...what I'm going to say is based upon an accumulation of being on the
Commission for four years, okay, and seeing stuff come in after the fact which delays permits,
which, you know, 'causes animosity with a landowner or a developer. The reason we changed
this and wanted to make this, is we wanted to do sort of a preemptive thing, is that anybody who
may be in an area of cultural significance would be forewarned of this potential so that they
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could their due diligence before they came to us. For instance, Sand Hills. You know we've
seen certain projects, we've seen Wailea. Certain projects just shut down and do absolutely
nothing. We're probably going to see some on Honolulu now, okay. And the reason of
changing that around was to actually give notice to people that you kind of need to look around
or come to the Commission or do a little bit of research to prevent delays, not to add to delays,
but to prevent delays. That's the reason for that, and giving the Commission with its nine
members of expertise the ability to direct them, not to say no. That wasn't the purpose.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, I understand that, and the Commission has always been pretty
fair-minded in its application. I was just wondering how much more this is going to add to your
load. I don't know that we can tell.
MR. HUTAFE: I, you know, personally I don't know. It's one of those things, ifs like you don't know
until you do it, but we also look at the burden that we've had to tell wonderful, fine people that
you shouldn't start it or wish you'd come earlier or thank you for coming earlier, you're one of
the very few. Okay. This is sort of in our opinion, makes it easier for the Planning Department
to have this criteria. 'Cause some places like I said maybe a homeowner that's not even going to
have this applied to them, but it would, to me, based upon our having to go and tell people we're
sorry but, you know, you've already done this and you should...wish you'd come to us earlier or
had more information earlier.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any further questions on that? 'Cause I have a couple now.
So in those instances, the Department, the Planning Department doesn't sees these and
somebody else sees them and then finally refers them to the Cultural Resources Commission? Is
that how it works?
MS. MCLEAN: That's how it would have to work with this proposed language. If it's part of a
development application then we would know to route it and schedule it, but if it's not part of an
application that comes to us or even if it's, you know, part of a building permit application or
something like that, that isn't otherwise scheduled for some kind of discretionary approval, it
would add a referral and a review process that we currently don't have.
CHAIR COUCI I: Which would...I mean this Committee has been pretty good at cutting down a lot of

the red tape that people have to go through and now we're adding some. Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. You know the question in my mind is under the
previous wording of "may", how would it be determined whether a project needed to go to the
Commission? Because I understand what Mr. HutafT is stating as to, you know, the cleanup they
have to do, but at the same time, you know, if something's being built out in the middle
of...where a cane field or a pineapple field used to be, I'm not going to be as concerned about
having it referred to the Commission as if it's like one of our properties down in, within the
Historic District in Lahaina
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MS. MCLEAN: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --in which case, you know, that review is important.
MS. MCLEAN: Right. I'll answer it generally, and then we'll ask Stanley to also comment since he
puts together their agendas and has been doing that for quite some time. If it's a project
that...where there currently is CRC authority like in the historic districts then these would be
reviewed by the CRC as part of that process. Beyond that, I would defer to Stanley. If there are
other, if you recall, occasions where archeological reports or cultural impact assessments were
reviewed by the CRC for projects that were not in the historic districts.
MR. HUTAFF: There have been a few but I mean they're not many, and I think the Cultural Resource
Commission was concerned that a lot of development is happening. And it may be or may not
be in sensitive areas, and the members of the Commission were concerned that they don't have
an opportunity to comment when such developments do happen in sensitive areas.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: One of my concerns is that if the developer doesn't have to come back
to the Planning Department for approvals, then there's a part of me that says I'd rather try to
catch some of those guys in this net if they're in sensitive areas. It doesn't sound like we have a
way to require that if they don't have any further approvals to get or any land use...
MS. MCLEAN: There's usually some element of the development process, not the entitlement process
but the development process, whether it's grading, whether it's building permits, where
applications are sent to SITPD, and that would typically trigger a requirement--if there is one--for
archeological work. For cultural impact assessment, as far as I know, it's really only through the
EA... if there's a trigger for an EA or an EIS.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I guess I could almost go either way on this one, but it sounds like
there's certain projects that aren't going to be required to go there. And I would almost like to
have...you guys know more about more projects that are happening than the Commission does
because you're there all the time. To me, it would make some sense that the Director or, you
know. somebody from the Planning Department has to the ability to say which ones go and
which ones don't rather than saying all have to. So I mean I'd like there to be some discretion
rather than just shoving everything down the same pipe. I mean I think the work that the CRC
does is really important, but it's...I'd much rather they spend their time on the areas that are
sensitive and important as opposed to open fields, so.
MS. MCLEAN: Right. Yeah, and as you're saying, there might be projects that don't trigger either of
these things, so even if this language were adopted -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, but if that's "shall" -MS. MCLEAN: --there's still some that...
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --you still have to do it. Right. So, Chair, I would rather if leaving it
with "may" gives the Department...or if we could word it in such a way that the Department has
a say in whether they go or not, you know, Fm more comfortable leaving it at may as long as
the Department has the ability to determine whether they go or not. So it's not letting anybody
off the hook that the Department feels needs to go through that review.
-

-

CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Is that a motion?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Well, let others...
CHAIR COUCH: Have a discussion about it first?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Hutaff, you wanted to make a comment?
MR. HUTAFF: Yeah. Maybe kind of help out. We had the same dilemma, you know, on one end it
looks really, you know, good, finally we're going to be able to help people out. On the other end
is are we going to have the time to do that? So I kind of agree with you there. I like your
statement personally that said if there was some way to not have the dilemmas we've had before.
That's what we were basing it upon, we didn't come up with it just because, you know, for no
reason whatsoever, there was an experience that brought us to this point, many experiences that
brought us to this point. And that's where we were dealing with things that were sort of afterthe-fact in the middle of things and made it very difficult for all parties involved, from the
cultural practitioners in the area, from the families in the areas, from the developer, and so we
looked at this, that one word as, you know, "shall" giving the opportunity for the public also to
comment. Because that's the other thing, if it comes to us, the public gets a chance to comment
on it. If it doesn't come to us, then it's a little more difficult for the public to comment, so we're
kind of taking it away. Okay. I think if there was some way...we could probably leave it like
this and then later on, you know, see if...now that it's sort of been brought to everybody's
attention that hey, maybe we should be doing this, maybe paying attention more, maybe that's all
that's needed, we can leave the word "may". Because I don't, you know, if I was in your shoes,
I had the same questions, because we did. So...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Well I appreciate what you're saying, because I think one of the things
that we all realize is that we often don't have a clear picture of what the consequences of our
actions are. So to say "shall", if that means that everyone's got to go that, down that route then
we may be unnecessarily loading the Commission up with work. So, you know, at some point I
think maybe I would be comfortable with "shall", but at this point, I'm just a little more
concerned that...well, from my perspective, I'd like the Department to have the discretion to he
the gatekeeper and say you need to go there, you don't. And I'm sure that process is...I'm sure
that process already exists, doesn't it?
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MS. MCLEAN: Yeah. It...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Probably to some degree it does.
MS. MCLEAN: It does exist, but I think particularly with the cultural impact assessments, that could, as
the Chair was describing, that could really be beneficial to applicants, and we could really push
that more than we have in the past -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, I don't really have a...
MS. MCLEAN: --to take those to the CRC.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I don't have a problem adding cultural impact -MS. MCLEAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --assessments, I'm just concerned about the word "shall". And I think
with both the archeological reports and the cultural impact assessments being a "may" and you
guys acting as the gatekeeper, I'm more comfortable with that than saying you shall review every
single project that comes down -MS. MCLEAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --the road.
MS. MCLEAN: With the archeological reports, having that be 'shall" could be quite problematic,
because those are already reviewed by SI IPD.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right.
MS. MCLEAN: And so there is a qualified group that's looking at those. Right now, I can't say the
same for cultural impact assessments.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right.
MS. MCLEAN: Those don't have the qualified group looking at them, so that is one where I was saying
that in the past the Planning Department hasn't been as forceful of getting these reviewed by the
CRC. But I think we could take a fresh look at that and see about gettinv, more of those, because
as the chair said, it would really be beneficial to the applicant to get their input early on. So
I' m...that's a roundabout way of saying that we would be comfortable with having the
discretion. I think that we would take a different look at things than we have in the past.
COUNCII..,MEMBER WHITE: Okay. So you're...are you saying you're comfortable leaving
archeological reports in as long as it's "may"?
- 33 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

September 17, 2012

MS. MCLEAN: With "may". Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Chair, I would...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Before you do that, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know I hear you loud and clear in what you've said to this
point, and I agree with Mr. White that to force everyone to go through this with the word "shall"
makes it...it could be a nightmare. And I can see the dilemma going back and forth; however, I
would like to somehow instead of...leaving "shall" and taking "may" out, I have no...I mean
taking "shall" out and putting "may" in, I have no problem with that. But something saying that
with the Planning Department's direction...I'm trying to think of the...but you see where I'm
trying to lead with this. With the Planning Department's direction, the Commission may have
the authority. That way, you've just put it back where you...what we just said, you will be the
gatekeeper and you will now be the one to make sure that that goes to them for that purpose. So
I want some language to be put in there, Mr. Chair. And I'm not grammatically as tuned as you
are, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Let's...I think Ms. Baisa had a comment first and Ms. Cochran before we get to that
far.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I was trying to follow along with exactly what my colleagues are saying and
figurine, out where to put that recommendation from the Planning Department, and maybe the
Commission may have the authority to review and comment on archeological reports and
cultural impact assessments submitted as part of development proposals to County
agencies...wait, shall have...I'm trying to put in recommended or screened and recommended or
recommended for review by the Planning Department. We gotta stick it in there somewhere, and
then we can be a little bit more sure that what needs to be looked at will be looked at. I
understand what we're going through here. You know we really want to make sure that we do a
better job of looking at archeological things. We really know we have to. You know it's
become very important because we've seen the results of that not happening, and we hate for
people to move ahead and then get caught up, well gotcha, you didn't do it and then we all know
the result of that. But we also are concerned about cutting down on our permitting time and
expense, and if we feel...if the Planning Department who are our professionals say it looks like
this is a clean one, no need, do we really want to give you all that work and ball things up? I
don't know what the workload is at the CRC. Is it a very heavy workload? Do they have a hard
time meeting all of their items?
MS. MCLEAN: It really depends. Sometimes they have very long and full agendas and other times just
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a couple of items. It ebbs and flows.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: So if we were to load all this "shall" on to them, what would that look like?
Would they have to have more meetings or are we talking about months? Are we talking...you
know like when we send stuff to SHPD we know it can be hung up for a long, long time. We
don't want to do that here.
MS. MCLEAN: The cultural impact assessments I think would be manageable within their current
workload. The archeological reports could be completely unmanageable. It really could he the
volume.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair, could we take a short recess and try to craft some language?
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. That was...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I think that might help us.
MS. MCLEAN: Wait, wait.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
MS. MCLEAN: Joe Alueta actually proposed a very clean little addition to the language that you're
looking at now, and we actually could leave the word "shall". So it would read as you have it,
the Commission shall have the authority to review and comment on archeological reports and
cultural impact assessments submitted for review by the Planning Department as part of
development proposals, and then continue on.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: There you go.
MS. MCLEAN: So they shall have the authority when it's submitted to them by the Planning
Department. Does that make sense'?
CHAIR COUCH: When it's submitted to...
MS. MCLEAN: Submitted for their review by the Planning Department.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, that's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, that was fine. I'll just move that. I'll move on that one.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Did you get that language, Kim?
MS. WILLENBRINK: After the submitted.
MS. MCLEAN: Correct.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. It's been moved by Mr. Victorino and seconded by Mr. White to include the
language as indicated that's...the sentence would read, the Commission shall have the authority
to review and comment on archeological reports and cultural impact assessments submitted by
the Department for their review as part of development proposals to various County agencies.
Before we go any further, it is time for the afternoon break, and I want Corp. Counsel to take a
look at that to see if there's some issues as well. So I'm going to say we'll...by that clock be
back here by 3:30 which is about 11 minutes from now. That clock is about eight minutes fast,
so don't go by your clock, sit in your office. So about an 11 minute recess. . . (gavel).. .

RECESS:

3:11 p.m.

RECONVENE:

3:29 p.m.

CHAIR COUCH: . . . (gavel). . . The Planning Committee meeting of September 17 th shall come back
to order. Members, before the break we had a motion and the motion is still on the floor. 'there
is...you know, we also thought we'd talk with Corp. Counsel to get it grammatically correct,
et cetera, and so forth. So what we've done is the language as proposed if it's okay with the
maker of the motion now says, the Commission shall have the authority to review and comment
on archeological reports and cultural impact assessments if submitted by the Department for
review as part of the development proposals to various County agencies. And we also
grammatically pulled the compound sentence and made it a whole separate thing. The second
part which is now L is, the Commission shall establish review criteria for areas with
concentrations of archeological sites or burials as identified in the cultural resources management
plan. If that's all right with the motion maker?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No objection, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Any comments on that? Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. I think this has been the issue in regards to CRC that certain
things have not been properly diverted to them, and thereby they're saying they shall at this
point. You know I guess Mr. Hutaff mentioned that maybe just shining light on this concern
right here, right now is going to change the way things are looked at and, you know, funneled to
them, and I hope so. Because I understand a lot of these cases he's mentioning where people are
put, things are put in harm's way, people are run through, you know, unnecessary challenges and
what have you. If they had known ahead of time via review of some sort through CRC, they
could have avoided this. So I understand his point, and I think I want to stand behind what
CRC's calling, you know, chair is here to explain their difficulties and challenges, and this is a
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way for them to address it. And they won't know, we all will not know what the impact is to
their Commission and how much more work and time and energy they have to put into it. But
personally, I think it's such an important thing, 'cause this is what I live and why I'm in my job
is because of my culture and because of my resources. So they, I really appreciate the work they
do, and I know that their heart and, you know, they're clearly concerned, and want to make sure
they have every opportunity to voice and protect what needs to be. So I like the "shall" in there,
personally. So thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Oh, just a reminder that the "shall" is in there.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But I mean this "if', and -CHAIR COUCIJ: But with "if'. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --if Department decides to, blah, blah, blah. It sort of really waters
it down for me.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Department, question for you is Mr. Hutaff mentioned that there are times
when something comes to them after the fact. Is that something that would have gone through
you to begin with and just didn't get referred to them, or is that something outside of your
purview that never made it in front of your guys' desk?
MS. MCLEAN: My guess is that the CRC does review after-the-fact permits, and the Department, you
know, all of our departments receive after-the-fact permit applications which isn't ideal.
CHAIR COUCH: So the things that he was talking about were after-the-fact permits where you didn't
even...I mean the people came in -MS. MCLEAN: Right.
CHAIR COUCH: --after they've done the building?
MS. MCLEAN: Right.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So there isn't, as far as you know or Mr. Solamillo or Mr. Hutaff, is that
there's nothing that didn't go through the Planning Department that should have, it was more of
a situation where people came in after they did all their building and whatnot and now they're
coming to you?
MR. HUTAFF: Can I answer that?
CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
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MR. IIUTAFF: I would say for the most part it is after the fact. There have been a few that they've got
in the middle of the things or expanded their design that caused the dilemma that made us try to
come up with this here.
CHAIR COUCH: But in all cases the Planning Department has recommended that they go to you, it's
not a situation where the Planning Department didn't...at their discretion did not send them to
you unless they made some changes that then required them to see you?
MR. HUTAFF: I would have to say that the current Planning Director and the staff are much, much
better than when I first came aboard, but, you know, since that's a positive change, you know,
we're looking for a permanent change. It's kind of what the rules and laws and words are for to
make the guidance permanent and understandable and followable. I do understand their
dilemma, and my personal thought about this is, is whatever you guys decide we're going to
work with, and if it doesn't work, we're going to knock on your door.
CHAIR COUCH: I like that. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Fair enough.
CHAIR COUCH: Any further comments? All right. All those in favor of the motion, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR COUCH: Opposed'? Okay. Let the record show that there are six ayes and zero noes with
Council Chair Mateo excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Couch, Vice-Chair Baisa, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, the current which is now the current M also has a may versus
"shall", and also, prior to the numbering it says "these may include" but you've stricken "but not
be limited to". Is that...just the..."but not be limited to", is that a convention or is that
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something that has any legal bearing or whatnot? I kind of like having "but not be limited to" so
that people will say, oh that list says this and there's no restrictions on that list, so that's the list.
Mr. Hopper, any comments on that?
MR. HOPPER: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I'm not sure why "not be limited to" was taken out. That looks
like it was part of the original bill. But, yes, I mean this would seem to, you know, the intent
would seem to be to limit the further actions or the deletion would seem to be to try to limit the
further actions to the numbered list. Although that would seem to be a bit inconsistent with the
sentence before it which says, any other action or activity necessary or appropriate towards the
implementations of its powers and duties. And, you know, the list is pretty broad. It does say
recommend new ordinances, review existing ordinances, things like that, but I'm not sure of the
justification for taking out but not be limited to". Because if there's other lawful action that
could be taken, it would seem the Commission would normally be able to take that action as long
as it's established, you know, in the Code or it's not otherwise prohibited.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any questions or comments on just the introductory paragraph or
sentence? I personally, the Chair would personally like to see the "but not be limited to" left in
unless -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: --Department has objections or the Members. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Do you have an objection, to Department?
MS. MCLEAN: We wouldn't have an objection to leaving that in.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, Mr. Chair, I move to put it back in.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR COUCH: It's been moved by Mr. Victorino and seconded by Mr. Pontanilla to put back in the
but not be limited to". Any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. Who removed that to begin with?
CHAIR COUCH: I'm not sure.
MS. WILLENBRINK: I did. Generally Council Services finds that it's redundant and unnecessary.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thanks.
CI RIR COUCH: Okay. So any further comments? All those in favor, please say aye".

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Nlaui

September 17, 2012

COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Oh, no, no, no.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. White. go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, no. Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Something else.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I was on to the next one.
CHAIR COUCH: All those in favor, please say aye".
-

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR COUCH: Opposed? Okay. It passes, six - zero.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Couch, Vice-Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR COUCH: So we're putting back in "but not be limited to". We still have the issue between
"may" and "shall". I mean in this case I don't think either one. It says, any other action or
activity necessary or appropriate. That means that that's their decision. Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Well I read "shall" as meaning you have to, and when I look at this list
of things that they've got to do, including on the next page, assist in and organize programs of
historic preservation to include presentations, films, exhibits, blab, blah, blab, blab. I don't know
if you guys have the time or the wherewithal to do that, and if it says "shall" you have no choice
but to do it. So I...this is your call, this is the Commission's kuleana leaving it. I would leave it
at "may". . . . (inaudible).. .
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MR. HUTAFF: Again, based upon discussions in our meetings, the Commission as a whole definitely
believes in educating the public. Front Street, Lahaina Historic District, many places, we
definitely believe that that's a necessity in order for us to have less of a workload. You know it's
like cleaning a house, first you make a mess, then you clean it. Right? Or moving house or
reorganizing, you're going to make a mess first. As far as the Commission goes and the
members, I don't know if we really realize what it would entertain for us to come up with these
educational programs. I know that there are volunteers out there. I know personally because of
the business I'm in, we're looking at getting educational programs together for the public and for
businesses and for the national park and all these different things. My only concern, in order to
answer your question, is can Stan do it by himself? I think as a Commission in a course of three
to four years we could put together a real good educational program that could be shared and
taught by either the Commission or people out there in the public that's been approved by the
Council. but I'm not sure that Stan has without help, okay, would be able to accomplish that,
regardless of what we voted on. That would be my only dilemma. As far as the Commission
goes, yeah, we want that. Can we do it? We're going to try, 'cause we see the importance of it.
That's why I'm here.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I appreciate that. It's just that "shall" means you have no choice, "may"
gives you the option of when you want to do it, so.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If I hear you correct then you're saying leave the "shall" in there?
MR. HUTAFF: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's what are you guys are saying? And you know what, like
you said earlier, you go ahead, I'll leave it on your doorstep, I'll come see you if there's a
problem. How's that sound?
MR. HUTAFF: And then...deal.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I can leave this alone, Mr. Chair. Thank you.
MR. HUTAFF: But Stan needs help though.
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, sorry. Would Mr. Solamillo want to comment or...on tha
The comments of Mr. Hutaff.
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MR. SOLAMILLO: The CRC actually is probably a third of what the staff does. The staff does prepare
agendas and conducts research. Staff also participates in a Statewide program called the
Certified Local Government program which has a whole series of requirements itself and annual
requirements for production, and then we have demolition permits which often require review of
staff. So currently it's pretty loaded. And if I were to just look at staff levels right now then I
might advocate for May.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Go ahead, Ms. Cochran.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. And 1, you know, and I know the Commission again, really,
really believes in their duty, you know, as commissioners for the cultural resources, and, you
know, assist in and organize. You know LRF, LAC, there's a lot of organizations in Lahaina
because of the historical district area, I mean this goes Countywide, but in particular the area I'm
from. And Stan's very familiar and yourself, Ray. You know I think we all would love to all
pitch in and get on board with one another to assist and help and organize, so I think that there's
a cry in our community that would be willing to step up and help. But, you know, it's got to be
laid out and asked of the people and the community, and I know my church for instance would
love to be on board with this kind of stuff And we're pretty thin, too, as membership goes, but
this is so important that we do find the time, you know, and we will get the resources and people
and families together. So I like this, and again, I think if it's put to the test to say shall then by
golly, we shall. And I think all the helping hands and everything will come together for it, and if
that means budget whatever then here's budget rolling around and things can be reassessed there,
too. So thank you, folks, for doing what you do.
IAIR COUCH: Go ahead.
MR. HUTAFF: Elle, I'm going to let the Commission know of your words. They're really going to
appreciate it, and all of your words, too. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Ray.
CHAIR COUCH: Question to Corp. Counsel. I think the way I would read this, it says, shall undertake
any action, any other action or activity necessary or appropriate, so that gives them a little bit of
discretion to determine what is necessary or appropriate? Is that enough to give them some
discretion?
MR. HOPPER: Mr. Chair, it would...the any other action" would be the...with the qualifier necessary
or appropriate, but the next sentence talks about more specifically. And so there's a little less
specificity there. I think however, I mean a lot of these are something the Commission is going
to have to review and determine if they're necessary anyway, such as recommend new
ordinances. You know that's something the Commission is going to have to undertake and draft
at its discretion. I think, though, the one thing here, it does say, review and recommend
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amendments to current policies and laws, and it is to review the amendments to current policies
and laws. That would seem to require if there's laws relating to historic sites to have to be
reviewed by the Cultural Resources Commission which currently very well may and I would
imagine probably would review such laws but is not currently required. The rest are, you know,
continually reevaluate, encourage, and assist in and organize programs of historic preservation. I
think those are sort of inherently discretionary acts to an extent, whether, you know, they would
have to do that evaluation, but their ultimate conclusion would be something the Commission,
you know, could make a determination on, aside from "review amendments to current policies
and law". That does appear to be mandatory with that "shall" in there, and so if there's a
rule...an amendment coming in relating to historic sites then that's something that would have to
go to the CRC for review.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And thank you for that clarification. I think, you
know, again, we're coming back to, you know, the "shall" part, and again, this gives...and from
what I'm hearing, this gives enough leeway to get the job done. And really for you, I guess the
question I have for you is this, do you believe by having a lot of or a more increased public
awareness and participation in preserving the past may eliminate a lot more problems in the
future? Do you believe that?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. See, so I think this works hand in hand. I think the
problem we've had is there's not enough awareness, enough education, and I think when we
slide that, that's when the other problems come out and that's when you end up court and all
these other things. So I think you guys agree that by doing this and making it—and I'll leave the
word "shall", I think in this case I can support the word "shall"--really will help and may be a
little hit more work on your part„ But it really at the end of this whole thing done and wouldn't
this actually make it better so that we have informed citizenry who are aware and maybe even
like Ms. Cochran said, be more willing to participate because they feel they're a part of, and then
eliminating some of the hassles down the road. Would you not agree with that statement?
MR. HUTAFF: I would not only agree with it but we actually have heard that comment over the last
four years from the public.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. HUTAFF: Soyou're 100 percent right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So I think with that in mind, Mr. Chair. I have no problem in
supporting "shall". So I mean I'll let the others discuss the matter.
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Baisa.
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VICE-CHAIR BALSA: Yes. Thank you, Chair. Chair, I've listened to the discussion and it appears to

me and that's why I would support the "shall" is because it's coming from the group themselves.
If anybody understands their workload and what they can and cannot do, they do. and so if
they're comfortable with it and they feel that they can take on the challenge and, you know, do
whatever needs to be done, then I'm okay with it.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know I agree what my colleagues are saying,
but when I look at one of the items that they shall review, is there any timelines in regards to
reviewing, especially projects that is, you know, under review by the CRC? 'Cause it may take
you a long while to meet those criterias [sic].
MS. MCLEAN: Well this particular section doesn't relate to project review.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Uh-huh. But is there any timeline that they need to meet in
doing their work?
MS. MCLEAN: The only timelines that I can think of--and Stanley can jump in--is if ifs Council
initiated then we have a certain amount of time by which we're supposed to transmit the matter
back to Council. Other than that, I can't think of...if there were, hypothetically, if there were
changes in State law that required the counties to do...a State law that would take effect at a later
date to give counties time to come into compliance with that, there may be things driven on a
State level. But otherwise, I can't think of timelines -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Oh, okay.
MS. MCLEAN: --that would drive any of these things.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So any concern with your manpower in the Department to
support decisions coming out of the CRC? 'Cause he's begging.
MS. MCLEAN: I'm getting a look from Stanley over here. We are concerned with our manpower
staffing abilities with all the responsibilities that Stanley as one planner takes on. Realistically,
the change in this language from "may" to "shall", I don't see it having a huge effect, because
these kinds of things if they need to be done, we would be doing them, whether or not the
language is...even if the language is "may". If the CRC...you know, the CRC regularly initiates
actions that they want to take, and so, you know, whether that's "may" or "shall", they have been
doing that and will continue to do that, and we'll continue to staff it as best we can.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So for you it doesn't matter then?
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MS. MCLEAN: Practically speaking, it's not a huge difference. 1 think it shows, you know, it
underscores their importance by changing it to "shall". Realistically, I don't think it will have a
huge impact on workload, but it, I think it emphasizes the importance.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. You guys the experts.
CHAIR COUCH: And then and Mr. Hutaff s and then as echoed by Mr. Victorino, we will come back
to you if there's some issues with that.
MR. HUTAFF: You know, yeah, Stan's such a gentleman, okay, that his cry for help in assistance on
some of these things amounts to a fly in the weeds. Okay. Having conversations with him and,
you know, looking down the road for what, you know, our plan of action is and how to get things
done and what's available out there to get done, I would say that he needs help to get some of
these things accomplished. The quicker we get some of these things accomplished then the
easier it becomes. And so just from a personal point of view knowing Stan, I would say, yeah,
he needs help. How much do I believe that? I went to Virginia to try to find someone for him.
CHAIR COUCH: All right, thank you. Yes?
continue to be the gentleman. I think...and I agree with the Council member's
MR. SOLAMILLO:
statements this morn or this afternoon about the public's involvement and how critical it is,
because it's actually this place that has a shared heritage that we all are trying to preserve
because it means our identity, and I think that's the crucial thing. As someone who's a
descendent who came back, that's the most crucial thing at risk is our identity as a place, and that
ties into our tourism industry and everything else. I tend not to be a historic preservationist who
stands out on a street corner, I definitely it has to be tied to economic development and to the
creation of jobs and new opportunities for our young people. And most of everything that's
listed the Commission has already dealt with at some level, and that will continue to be an
emphasis and goal of the Commission. 1 think when we get into the actual doing of individual
projects such as tax credit projects and things of that, that's where the workload tends to increase
to the point where it's not possible just for one person to do. And if, for instance, we had a great
scenario where, you know, a town decided to do a historic district, whether it's Paia or some
other town in Maui County, and wanted to tie that directly to tax credits, that would be a
significant body of work. And right now the County offers that gratis just for developers so
that...because we realize, you know, you've invested a lot of money in these places up to now
but you didn't get...take advantage of all the things that are there and have been on the books at
the Federal level since 1974. So that's why we're trying to move everything. But without the
public...I mean the public is absolutely critical. It is our shared heritage, and it's something that
means so much to all of us.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any further comments? If not, we'll move on from that since that it
seems to be no motion. Anybody have any comments between... for the actual list of items? As
far as I can tell, it looks pretty good. We discussed it quite a bit a little bit right now, so without
any objection, we'll move on.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Now we're on to Section 4, Page 4, Section 4, it says that Section 19.04.040
of the Maui County Code is amended by adding a definition for a Cultural Resources
Commission and director and...I'm assuming that that one's okay with everybody? Okay. Now
the next however, we had a big discussion about last time, and I just want to see where we are
with that. View plane. I believe Mr. Hutaff mentioned that their biggest concern was view plane
from the ocean into the town. Is that significantly...does this definition make that a significant
point? I don't think it does. But Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Yeah we had a discussion last time about the
importance of the public views, as Mr. Hutaff had said, from the ocean looking back at...looking
to the town and up to the mountains,. and also from various places in town towards the ocean and
towards the mountain. And I think that that has been well covered by B, new building
constructed within a County Historic District and the Lahaina Historic District shall not
substantially impair the public view plane, including public view planes from the ocean. And
then view planes on Page 4 is defined as open space and significant vistas, particularly toward
the ocean, the mountains, or into the valleys. So I think we've got all that covered in B.
CIIAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And I would like to move that we strike the wording in red on the
second line from the top of Page 5.
CI IAIR COUCH: We're still on Page 4 here.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry.
CHAIR COUCH: That's all right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Gone far ahead.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: You were talking about that, so.
CHAIR COUCH: We were talking about the definition of view plane.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Oh, okay.
CHAIR COUCH: I know we talked about how to handle view planes, coming real soon. We'll get
there.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: All right. So if that's fine we'll move on down to the...yes, Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Just wanted to point out, Michele McLean pointed out to my intention that in Section 4
is universal definitions for 19.04.040, Maui County Code.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: And so that would mean throughout the County Code. I think director would...we
would most likely want director to be the Planning Director, right?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, I noticed that, so I have made that correction.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Instead of Public Works. I was wondering what that was.
MR. HOPPER: Okay, yeah. If we need to have director referred in this section as the Public Works
Director in certain cases, we should probably specifically reference Public Works Director -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: --or Planning Director . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR COUCH: So with objection, can we change...Members, we would change Director of
Department of Public Works to the Director of Planning, Department of Planning.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No objections.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
MS. WILLEN BRINK: It may have already been changed when we did the STR bill, for instance. It
may have been corrected at that -CHAIR COUCH: Oh, I see what you're saying.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --time, but I will double check on that.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. That's right, 'cause we...yeah, that's an old problem.
MR. HOPPER: And, Mr. Chair-CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
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MR. HOPPER: --later on we will need to change, I think, director to Public Works Director in other
sections if we're talking about building permits in certain cases.
CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MR. HOPPER: So we'll need to see as they come up. Just as a note for Staff.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. All right. On to Section 5. Any comments on Section 5 where we talk about
the establishment or modification of districts -- reporting and hearing? It says, historic districts
may be modified or extended and new historic districts established, provided in all such cases
there shall be a report from the Cultural Resources Commission to the State Department of Land
and Natural Resources, State Historic Preservation Division, and at least one public hearing shall
be held by the Cultural Resources Commission. Comments from the Department? That's okay
with you guys or is that adding more time and red tape?
MS. MCLEAN: No, that would be appropriate for changes or additions to historic districts.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any questions on that? Okay, moving right along, without
objection. Nineteen point...or Section 6, essentially allows for the Cultural Resources
Commission as opposed to just the commission. Enforcement, Section 7...or actually it's still
part of Section 6. Enforcement of this chapter shall be pursuant to Section 19.53.030. I think we
had a long discussion about that last time and thought that that was okay. But, Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Chair, I'd just like to point out that we're not on Akaku, so we don't
need to read it for the public.
CHAIR COUCH: We actually are being recorded, so we'll be played later.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Oh, okay.
CHAIR COUCH: There you go. If Akaku can edit that out . . . (coughs). . . Excuse me. So I think we
discussed the enforcement of this chapter last time. Any thoughts from the Department? No?
Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: No, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Then it says Section 7 or Section 7 says that Section 19.48.060 is repealed
because again that goes to the enforcement. Section 8, Maui County Code, is amended to read as
follows: that the exterior of all new buildings constructed within the historic district shall be
constructed to meet the Secretary of Interior's Standards--oh, this is where we get into the view
plane -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right.
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CHAIR COUCH: --for infill construction, and shall reflect the architectural styles of the district so as
not to impair the value of or substantially impair the view plane--view plane, it says plan, it
should be plane--from other buildings, structures, or parks in the immediate vicinity in order that
the general character of the district shall not be injured. Now, Mr. White, you had some
comments on that?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yes, Mr. Chair. Thank you. As I noted earlier, Item B that I read
covers the concern we had for public...the protection of public views, and that in general, private
views are not protected. And because B covers it very well and...I move to strike the words, or
substantially impair the view plane or view plan from...all the words that are identified in red.

CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORNO: Second for discussion.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. It's been moved by Mr. White and seconded by Mr. Victorino to remove the,
or substantially impair the view plane or actually plan from. Comments? Mr. White, you say
that it's handled in B, and that if I'm understanding this correctly, that private view planes are
not something that this bill or the County Code handles anyway. it's all public view planes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: That's my understanding. and, you know, it's up for discussion. But we
had a discussion during the recess that the Department felt that this was well covered by B, and
that those...that phrase could be stricken.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Comments from anybody else? Department.
MS. MCLEAN: Thank you, Chair. Yeah, I think that that language in red or "substantially impair the
view plane from" was deleted during the previous discussion when the language in B was added.

COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right.
MS. MCLEAN: So I think it's in there just as a carryover. It wasn't...I believe it was intended to have
been deleted.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. MCLEAN: So we concur with the amendment.
CHAIR COUCH: Comments? All those in favor, please say aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR COUCH: Opposed? Okay, motion carries six to zero with Member Mateo or Council Chair
Mateo excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Couch, Vice-Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Now we have talked about B quite a bit. Any other comments with B? So
we'll let that go. C...I'm sorry, for B for the viewing audience, new buildings constructed
within the County Historic District and the Lahaina Historic District (National Historic
Landmark) shall not substantially impair the public view plane, including public views planes
from the ocean. So that's what Mr. White was talking about. We're on to C, it says, within
County Historic District No. 1 and County Historic District No. 2, the styles of construction,
alteration, repair, or modification of any structure shall be in accordance with the Lahaina design
guidelines and shall be defined as follows. Let's just...and you can go through everything
that's...let's just go with the intro. Is there any problems with that? Okay. Then we have No. 1
is already there. I'm not sure what...No 2 it says, 19 th Century New England style, tempered by
the availability of materials, tools and skills, as exemplified by the Baldwin...should be house
but the H is crossed out.
MS. MCLEAN: The 14 should be capitalized.
CHAIR COUCH: Should be capitalized, okay.
MS. MCLEAN: It was the intended change.
CHAIR COUCH: It's listed as crossed out. So without any objections, we'll capitalize that H.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: No. 3, Monterey or...oh, I'm sorry, "plantation vernacular", defined as one or twostory structure with wooden balcony or lanai, or overhanging wooden or corrugated roof awning.
Any concerns with that?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, Chair. Sorry. Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Real quick. Oh, is mister...oh, yeah. Baldwin Home. Don"t we,
like, call it Baldwin Home? I know house, home, well...but is it like. I think it's on their signage
and everything, Baldwin Home, not so much house.
MR. HUTAFF: I think it is home.
CHAIR COUCH: All right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So -CHAIR COUCH: Without any objections...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --I mean just to be, you know, consistent.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, that's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Home. Sorry, I know it sounds like ... (makes a sound).. .
CHAIR COUCH: Without any objection, we'll change that to home.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's fine.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: No. 4...No. 3, we're okay with? Everybody? I read it off already. No. 4, the only
thing it says, it changes the date from 1900. It said, used to say from 1900 to the present, and
now we're changing it from 1900 to 1960 in Lahaina. So the sentence for the public is, for
single-family dwellings, any architectural style prevalent during the 19' h Century in Lahaina or
which evolved from 1900 to 1960 in Lahaina, being unpretentious in style and painted in muted
tones. Corp. Counsel, does that leave things wide open? That unpretentious in style and painted
in muted tones? Wide open for all kinds of conflict? What's the definition of unpretentious in
style?
MR. HOPPER: Well, Mr. Chair, what I can say is, to be as clear as possible....at this stage
though...could you highlight the language? I was...
MS. WILLENBRINK: Where at?
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CHAIR COUCH: C...I'm sorry, 4, No. 4.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Here?
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. I realize that nobody -MR. HOPPER: We're talking about...
CHAIR COUCH: --talked about unpretentious in style, but...
MR. HOPPER: And again, we're talking about existing Code at this point.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
MR. HOPPER: And so I don't have comments at this time on -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: --existing...I mean we were reviewing the, you know, proposed revisions at this point.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. HOPPER: But as far as existing Code language, I would need some time to, you know, take a look
at it and look for appropriate revisions, if necessary.
CHAIR COUCH: All right. I'm just flagging that as a possible...areas of contention unless the
Department hasn't had any. Moving on if nobody has any comments with that. No comments?
Okay. No. C, for Historic District No. 3, and then it lists a bunch of stuff That's all existing
Code. The only thing that got changed is No. 4. styles, forms, and colors and lighting that are
gaudy. That was a grammatical change. And then No. 5, that is...No. 5 currently reads, large
areas of reflective materials such as glass and aluminum, unless completely in the shade at all
times. Then in addition by the CRC appears to be adding the words. visible alternative energy
systems may he allowed with approval of the Cultural Resources Commission Can you
comment on that, Department?
MS. MCLEAN: Without the proposed amendment, photovoltaic and solar panels would essentially he
prohibited, and so in order for them to be allowed, the CRC would just want to take a look at
them and see that they were appropriately designed and installed.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. White, comment?
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you. I would just like to make sure that the Commission
wouldn't approve windmills or anything like that within Lahaina. I don't think anyone would be
silly enough to put up something where the wind doesn't blow much, hut.
MR. HUTAFF: I certainly couldn't comment on any future discussions, but based upon past
discussions, no way.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: That's what I thought.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER IITE: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, and that's...it says may be allowed with the approval of the Cultural Resources
Commission. If there are no objections to that, we will continue on.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Section 10, any comments? They're changing the word from "power" to
"authority", adding cultural resources to the Cultural Resources Commission definition, and
removing, and the superintendent of building inspection of the County shall not issue a building
permit until a Certificate of Approval has been issued by the Historic Commission. Any
comments on that? Planning Department, why that was removed.
MS. MCLEAN: Give me just a second, please, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
MS. MCLEAN: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
MS. MCLEAN: Originally, when I was researching the bill, it seemed as if there are no Certificates of
Approval.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, there's no such thing as a Certificate of Approval. Cultural Resources
Commission, have you ever...or, Mr. Solamillo, have you ever issued a Certificate of Approval?
MR. SOLAMILLO: Mr. Chair, they're handled administratively.
CHAIR COUCH: There are actual Certificates of Approval?
MR. SOLAMILLO: Yes.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Then, Department, do you have concerns with that being removed?
MS. MCLEAN: I don't have concerns with that...no, I don't have a concern with that beim!, removed.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any comments on that? No. A. Okay, hearing none, we'll go to B.
Any comments or comments from the Department? I know we're getting rid of the word there,
too, that's an old word. The big addition for the Members is essentially that buildings...let's see,
application for an appropriate permit to construct, alter, repair, move or demolish any structure,
or modification of existing structures and appurtenances in the historic districts established in
this article, and for a permit to demolish or move buildings or structures of historic significance
within the Lahaina Historic District (National Historic Landmark).
MR. HOPPER: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
MR. HOPPER: Just at the outset I think we changed director. Director is clearly Director of the
Department of Planning or the Planning Director. If this is intended to be an application to the
Public Works Director in the form of a building permit, then that should be clarified. I'm not
exactly sure which director will be actually processing the permits under this section, but I
believe some of the language, you know, talks about building plans that are issued to the Public
Works Director that are...that go to the Planning Director for processing with the CRC. So I
think we would just want to clarify to whom this application would go. In this case it says
director, do we need to change that to Public Works Director? Originally...okay, so I'm being
indicated that director in this section should be changed to Public Works Director.
CHAIR COUCH: Only Public Works Director? 'Cause wouldn't the Planning Department have to deal
with demolishing of buildings? I know it did when I tried to demolish . . . (inaudible).. .
MS. MCLEAN: The application would be submitted to the Public Works Director and then would get
routed to Planning because it's in the Historic District. So the application, the initial application
doesn't get submitted to Planning, it gets submitted to Public Works.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: And then in the blue section at the very end, I think it would be Planning Director,
because CRC may delegate the approval of certain minor applications to the director. So I think
that would need to be Planning Director or left as director which is defined as the Planning
Director.
CHAIR COUCH: Correct. Okay.
MR. HOPPER: I mean that may need to be a cleanup that we do throughout this section --
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CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
MR. HOPPER: --just because of those definitions, and don't necessarily need to mention it at each turn,
but that's something that would need to be done.
CHAIR COUCII: Okay. Any other concerns with this, the whole section? Which by the way, goes on
to the next page. I know that...who's blue? Again, dark blue. Who had a dark blue
... (inaudible).. .
MS. WILLENBRINK: Dark blue is -CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --from the original Planning Commission's . . . (inaudible)..
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. There's an addition that says, the Cultural Resources Commission may
delegate the approval of ''certain minor applications" to the director pursuant to the Cultural
Resources Commission's rules of practice and procedure. I believe we talked about that a little
bit last time and we're okay with that. Any comments from the Members or the Department'?
Hearing none, we'll move on to C. Yes, we discussed whether the Commission shall meet
within 15 days or 60 days, and I think they wanted 90 days and we brought it back down to 60 if
I recollect. Any comments from the Members on that?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I'd like to hear...
CHAIR COUCH: Or the Department?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MS. MCLEAN: The Commission currently meets once a month, and so if an application were received,
you know, if you look at the worst possible timing, an application were received too late to get
posted for the very next agenda, then we're talking six weeks before it could get posted again.
So 60 days is giving us a teeny bit of a cushion but really not all that much if, you know, just
depending on when the application is received by us.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What about you, John or Stan? I mean I would like to hear from
you folks, too, please. If I may, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, by all means.
MR. HUTAFF: Yeah. Again, to give the public a chance to be notified to have something, obviously
the more time they have is beneficial to the public, but really you can't restrict people. Right?
It's not our style, it's not anybody's style. Naturally, I think, you know, 60 days as a minimum is
barely acceptable and 90 days would be better, but how much can we ask for?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well ask now.
MR. HUTAFF: Ninety days.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So would you...so I'm asking you. would you prefer 60 or 90? I
mean if you had to choose between the two, what would you prefer as the Cultural...
MR. HUTAFF: Just to avoid problems -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
MR. HUTAFF: --90 days with a goal from the Planning Department to get it into us within 60 days.
Give us that buffer. Allow us that buffer. It would have to be extreme circumstances that would
need the 90 days anyway.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Okay.
MR. HUTAFF: I mean if they give us enough time, we can do it in 31 days.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. What about you, Stan? I mean if they may, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Uh-huh.
MR. SOLAMILLO: I'd go with the 90. I'm finding there seems to be a trend among some agencies,
they will send their request for comments right after the posting, and then their deadline is before
our next meeting. So there's no way that the CRC can even manage to comment.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So if I hear you loud and clear from the CRC, you as the
Planner in that Division and you, miss...I forgot your name, Michele. I'm just tired, you know, I
forgot. You all think 90 days would be much more appropriate in this respect? Am I correct in
asking that?
MR. HUTAFF: From comments of the commissioners, I mean, yes, absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Ninety.
MR. HUTAFF: It would be much better for us.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, keep in mind our 30-day requirement for building permits. and this kind of
would go along with that. I mean the building permits, they would have to comment within
30 days or else the permit according to the Building Code is passed. We...remember, we passed
that, so.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But is this not a...this is special circumstances, isn't that correct?
CHAIR COUCH: I think the Department would comment immediately and say it has to go Cultural
Resources Commission for review.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. So that's different now.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's different. Maybe Mr. Hopper can clarify that, because I
think what you're saying is is if they don't get it to...or they don't get anything in writing back
to the agency then it would be an automatic approval. But if they send back saying no, this has
to be referred to the CRC, then that stops that process from going any further. Am I correct in
asking that question, Mr. Hopper, or asking that?
MR. HOPPER: The Deputy Director could perhaps chime in. But, yes, that Building Code section
deals with agency comments, and basically states if there's no comments within 30 days. it's
deemed the agency had no comment. It doesn't mean that the CRC has to do this within 30 days.
You can have that comment that it's got to go to the CRC, and the Department has...the Public
Works Department has the ability to hold the building permit until that happens. It would he
similar to someone needing an SMA Permit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MR. HOPPER: If they applied for building permit in the SMA and they needed an SMA, they would
still need an SMA Permit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, Michele, if you would comment on that, please.
MS. MCLEAN: I would concur that our comment would be it has to go to the CRC and then that
review could happen during that time.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And that would avoid the 30-day approval as Mr. -MS. MCLEAN: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --Couch has stated, the Chair has stated?
MS. MCLEAN: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Then fine.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Well, right now it says 60.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I move to change it to 90.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Second.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. It's been moved by Mr. Victorino and seconded by Ms. Baisa to change the
60 days to 90 days. Any further comment? All those favor, please say aye".
-

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR COUCH: Opposed? Let the record show it's six ayes and zero noes.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Couch, Vice-Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. In D, any comments or...well, see now I have a comment here. We just
talked about Certificate of Approval, although we pulled that out, right? Okay. So then now the
letter, this says, the Cultural Resources Commission shall approve or disapprove such plans and,
if approved, shall issue a letter of approval signed by the chair of the Cultural Resources
Commission, or the chair's designee. We're okay with that, Members? Okay. And then No. E.
Any questions or comments on No. E? Okay. Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I think Ms. Willenbrink brought us to the intention about the
director language, but in addition to that, it appears that the Council is going to be receiving a
record of a denial of building plans. I don't...I think maybe the original reason for that was
because in a later section the Council actually hears appeals from denials of permits. Our
proposal is to not have that happen. Typically, the Council would not hear appeals from a
Cultural Resources Commission decision. But I think the Council could consider whether it
wants to be receiving a record of such action. It certainly may. That's one issue. But in
addition, I think the statement here--and this is for the appeal section later on--should be
something to the effect that such a denial shall be considered a final decision of the Commission.
The reason being that it could be confusing whether or not this decision is a CRC decision or a,
basically a delegation to the Public Works Director to deny the building permit. Because this is
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an action by the CRC denying the permit, I think some language should be added to reference
that this in fact a final decision of the CRC. That in the later appeals section that we would
propose to change, would have that appeal go to Circuit Court directly rather than to the Council.
Again, the Council has discretion here, but we'd want to look at A, whether the Council wants
transmittal of the records and the action taken. And then also if we can place in additional
language clarifying that this in fact a final decision of the CRC, and not necessarily a decision by
the Public Works Director.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, one minute recess. One minute. . . . (gavel)
RECESS:

4:28 p.m.

RECONVENE:

4:29 p.m.

CHAIR COUCH: . . (gavel). . . The Planning Committee meeting of September 17 01 shall come back
to order, if however so briefly. Member Cochran has to leave and so does the Deputy Director of
Planning, so, Staff, we will stop right here. We're going to discuss E, and, Mr. Hopper, if you
have some suggested language we'd love to have it for the next time we have this meeting.
Anything else from the Members before we go? Okay, with that then, this meeting is adjourned.
'Thank you. . . .(gavel). . .
ADJOURN: 4:29 p.m.
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